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Skills Training Graduation

Lesedi la Batho recently hosted a graduation ceremony for
our Skills Training Program — the 3™ this year! We run free
courses for 3 months at a time. We are so proud of our
graduates, and truly revelled in witnessing them, dressed
to the nines in honour of their special occasion, joyously
accepting their certificates of completion. This project truly
empowers our beneficiaries, and we wish them favour and ¢
success going forward. A total of 302 beneficiaries
graduated this quarter, across Childcare & Baby Health,
Computer Skills, Sewing & Beading, Entrepreneurship and

Dear Lesedi donors, supporters and friends,

It is with an intensely grateful heart that we share our news with you
this quarter. We take nothing for granted in this unpredictable and brutal
South African NGO sector, in which approximately 120 230 organisations
share the responsibility, with our government, to bring a better life to all
our people. I would therefore like to extend my heartfelt gratitude to all
our precious supporters for your ongoing investment in the work that we
do. Thank you for believing in our cause when the need out there is so
vast. We honour you and treasure each and every contribution, which
we multiply with the hard work of our dynamic staff members to render
service excellence to our beneficiaries.

We believe that we are at the brink of a new season, anointed by God,
to train more beneficiaries and place more and more of our unemployed
youth in prosperous jobs. We would therefore like to invite all of you to
take our hands and continue to enable us to do the work that we were
called to do. Thank you!

Chrisna Groenewald
Managing Director

Life Skills. Special thanks to Pastor Dina for an eloquent sermon at the ceremony, Ph|||p Pitse of Gijima — a Lesedi
partner — for a most inspiring speech, and to our incredible COO Mondo Mashilo for spearheading this project and

graduation occasion.
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After hosting an incredibly successful, impactful Career Expo last year within the framework of a grant, we knew
we simply had to make this an annual occasion for our community high school students — grant funding or not!
Lesedi La Batho Career Expo 2018, on Wednesday 25 July, hosted 7 high schools from Mabopane, exposing a
total number 726 learners to opportunities after school, empowering them to make more informed decisions for
their futures. Our interesting and professional display of 27 exhibitors included TUT, DIRCO, Damelin, ICollege,
Department of Labour, Vintage Coffee, DDP Attorneys, African Bank, Tshwane Emergency Services, Open Serve,
City Lodge Hotels Group and many more. The learners were blessed with inspirational words of from guest
speakers - the Department of Education director, Jackie Friedenthal from Embassy of Switzerland and our very
own COO Mondo Mashilo. This event is not only valuable for our learners, but also for our organisation, through
the beneficial partnerships formed with stakeholders. We will most certainly be hosting a 2019 Career Expo!
"The experience was amazing and the information I got was very helpful towards my career," said one of the
learners at the Expo. A sincere thank you to our exhibitors, our partners and our Lesedi team for such a
successful, impactful event!

PEPFAR Support Continues

Our lovely ladies, Kamo and Jenet, attended PEPFAR’s HIV & AIDS
Community Grants Program this past 25-27 September. Out of 718
organisations who applied for funding, Lesedi was one of 40 who qualified!
We were presented with an award, representing the receipt of an upcoming
grant from Pepfar, running from October 2018 to September 2020.

PEPFAR is the U.S. President’s Emergency Plan for AIDS Relief. The US
Embassy in South Africa operates this small community grant project on
behalf of PEPFAR. We have been blessed to be supported by this grant for
the past two years, and are so grateful for the continuation thereof!

Job Placements: “Hard work pays off!”
A message from Tshiamo (28 years old)... “During my Life Skills
course at Lesedi la Batho, I did two weeks of integrated learning
at an automotive company at Rosslyn. Soon after I got a job there
— with thanks to the interview and professionalism skills I learnt
at Lesedi. I am happy that I have a job; I will be able to sustain
myself and my family. I feel blessed and I am grateful, I truly
believe that Lesedi la Batho will change the lives of many people

in the community.® Tshiamo is one of 77 beneficiaries whom we
have placed in employment since the beginning of this year alone!
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Skills Training Grows & Grows

Thanks to Kaelo Computer Training, our outsourced skills
training service provider, our dream of accrediting
computer skills training has come true! This certified
course served a total of 40 beneficiaries, and is funded
The Department of
Social Development
(DSD) under Sus-
tainable Livelihoods
projects.

Computer T raining (Pty) |_td
we wil gude you | re o goleetss ) Confectionery Centre
to provide facilities and training for a Baking & Catering
course — a definite favourite amongst our beneficiaries!
The four-week course teaches health and safety, baking
powder and yeast usage, and cake decoration, among
other topics. “I am just blown away by the level of
professionalism exhibited by the Ntobo partners,” said
Lesedi COO, Mondo Mashilo. Thank you, Kaelo & Ntobo!

Blessed by International Volunteers

Our organisation is currently blessed with several
volunteers from Holland. Daphne is a Food Sciences
student, with us from August 2018 — January 2019,
developing nutritional meal plans for our day care, food
parcels and lunch service business. Harriet, with us
from August — October this year, has years of
experience as a family counsellor and child
psychologist, and now lectures psychology at university
level in Holland. During her sabbatical in South Africa,
she has developed a gender-based violence toolkit,
which our social workers will implement in this new
Lesedi project. Mareka, Marlene and Leev are student
volunteers, working alongside our community high
school workers, gaining valuable experience, from
September - December 2018. Thank you to these
incredible women for your invaluable contributions to
our Lesedi family!

Cultural Exchange with Die Voortrekkers, a Christian-based cultural youth movement, who
strive for positive citizenship and cultural warmth to all South Africans through a modern Afrikaner perspective.



